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NYC City Council Testimony – December 5th, 2018 
Established in 1962, PSS is a multiservice nonprofit that has built the capacity of older adults, their families and 
communities to thrive.  PSS operates 9 senior centers, 2 senior residences (including the Grandparent Family 
Apartments), the Circle of Care program helping families care for someone with dementia or advanced age. 
Of the 9 PSS senior centers throughout the Bronx and Upper Manhattan, 6 are located in NYCHA Centers.  
 
Needs/issues:  Working within NYCHA centers has been very beneficial in many ways to PSS by allowing us a 
free space to operate programs and to serve otherwise underserviced and underrepresented communities 
which is at the heart of PSS’ original mission. While we are very grateful for the opportunity to have these 
spaces, there are a number of critical issues which our NYCHA senior centers encounter. The two main factors 
contributing to these issues are:  

 the lack of a formal lease agreement of MOU between NYCHA and DFTA (leaving sponsors like PSS in 
the middle with different rules for each site), and  

 the ineffective communication between NYCHA and the senior centers.  
 
Many of the issues that the NYCHA-based senior centers face involve violations (i.e. FDNY violations re HVAC 
or fire alarms) that are not the responsibility of the centers. When these occur, it impedes the programs’ 
ability to serve clients because it takes the focus of staff off programming and funds which otherwise would go 
towards direct service.  In addition to the violations, senior centers face regular leaks, repairs that go without 
correction, lack of heat in the winter or air conditioning in the summer, and no water or power occurring often 
without notice. One center had the power shut off at least 10 times this summer alone due to working off a 
generator (which has been an issue for years) while another center located on the 20th floor of a NYCHA 
building constantly has elevator issues. 
 
On top of the “band aids” constantly used for these issues (which only hold up for so long), the inconsistent or 
total lack of communication is the most frustrating part of these partnerships. What may be covered by 
NYCHA’s management in one development may be very different from another. Even getting a response 
sometimes is impossible - forcing us to notify TA presidents and elected officials to help encourage some 
response.  
 
It is important to remember that PSS and other sponsors are intended to be social service providers and the 
programs and staff are often unequipped financially and do not have the proper knowledge to deal with 
facilities issues. DFTA and NYCHA need to work through these issues to assure that there is effective 
communication that will address violations, repairs and other emergency situations proactively. Programs can 
then focus on what they are intended to do, which is to provide services to underserved older adult New 
Yorkers and not be consumed with correcting violations and using program funding for repairs.   
 
We thank the Council for your time and attention to this matter and ongoing support of PSS and our clients.  
 
For more information, contact:  Anya Herasme, Senior Director of Older Adult Services   

917-734-4661 or aherasme@pssusa.org 
Visit www.pssusa.org for more information 

 














